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Guidance for schools on the distribution of pupil and staff questionnaires

Pupil questionnaires

The questionnaire for pupils should be given to a sample of pupils only, as follows:

	Number of pupils on roll
	Number of questionnaires to distribute

	0–149
	To all pupils

	150–799
	100

	800+
	150


You should aim to distribute an equal number of questionnaires to each year group, and to each class within the year group where possible. Pupils who board at the school should not be included in the sample.
You should not decide which individuals are to complete the questionnaire, but instead distribute the questionnaire to the first pupil on the class register and then every fourth pupil on the register, where possible. If you arrive at the end of the register and still have more questionnaires for distribution, please distribute to the second pupil on the register and then every fourth pupil thereafter. 

It is best if pupils complete the questionnaire at the same time. 

Some pupils may require adult support to read and understand the questions. In such cases, it is perfectly acceptable for you to read the questions to pupils and explain how they can express their view. 

The questionnaires should be completed in school prior to the start of the inspection, where practicable. The completed questionnaires from each class tutor group should be sealed in an envelope and handed to the lead inspector on arrival at the school.

The results of the pupil survey will be used by the inspection team but will not be published.

Staff questionnaires

Completion of the staff questionnaire is entirely voluntary. Questionnaires should be completed and handed to the lead inspector by 1pm on the first day of inspection, where practicable. 
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